
MSU ALUMNI BAND  
Alumni Band Executive Board Meeting Minutes 

Sunday, June 12, 2011 

 

REMINDER :  The next Board meeting will be Sunday, August 21, 2011 

 

 

1. The meeting was called to order at 2:03 p.m. by President Jim Barry, at the Olympus Room 

of the Kellogg Hotel and Conference Center. 

 

Present: Gary Baron, Dale Bartlett, Jim Barry, Stacie Detgen, Betty Elliott, Tim Fox, 

Lynn Kelsey, Melissa Mackey, John Madden, Jack Nelson, Greg Pell, Bill Sachs, and 

Kevin Sedatole 

 

2.  Secretaryôs Report ï Betty Elliott  

  

The Secretaryôs report was approved as submitted.  Betty reported sending flowers to the 

Whitwell family upon the death of Dr. Whitwellôs brother, and to the Larry Franklin 

family upon Larryôs death.  She read a thank you from Dr. Whitwell.  Bill reported that 

he had thank you notes as well and will forward them to Betty for the secretarial archives.  

 

3.  Treasurerôs Report ï Greg Pell (attached at end of minutes) 

 

The Treasurerôs report was approved as submitted.  Greg reported that the spring reunion 

brunch at the Kellogg Center was very successful and that the overall reunion came out 

slightly ahead on expenses.  

 

4.  Vice Presidentôs Report ï Stacie Detgen   

 

 Stacie had nothing new to report. 

 

5. Presidentôs Report ï Jim Barry  

 

See Presidentôs report attachments at the end of this document.  Jimôs report was approved as 

submitted. 

 

6. Band Directorôs Report 

a. Kevin Sedatole 
 

i. The Wind Symphony has been selected to play at the American Bandmasters 

Conference in Indianapolis next March. This event is being hosted by four 

different universities whose bands will be playing.  To be invited in addition to 

their bands is a real honor and will provide excellent exposure for the Wind 

Symphony. 

ii.  The Wind Youth Symphony had twice the number of auditions for next yearôs 

ensemble.  It appears to be doing what itôs supposed to do but there will be 



serious evaluation after year #4 to see if it will remain financially feasible.  

Cormac Cannon has been highly involved with this group and its recruiting. 

iii.   Kevin reported that 3 of the 5 past grad students will be leaving with only one 

new incoming. 

iv. The annual Conductorsô Symposium ended last week with 20 conductors in 
attendance. 

v. The Regional College Band Directors Association will be held at Central 

Michigan University. 

 

b.  John Madden 

 

i. John reported that SMB auditions were held yesterday with over 90 trying out 

for 45-50 spots.  220 currently in the band are returning.  26% new people is 

considered low; but a real good veteran group returning.   

ii. Due to recent happenings with the Downtown Coaches Club, the likelihood of 

getting the annual $10,000 is not good.  John expects that in a year or two, 

after all has passed, it may start up again. 

iii.  For the first time ever, this fall the SMB will be marching with all like 

instruments.  A donor recently gave $93,000 to purchase 62 new trumpets. 

 

The Band directorôs reports were approved as submitted. 

 

7.  Member Relations Coordinatorôs Report ï Tim Fox 

 

Tim reported that $390 in donations for the scholarship funds was received with the spring 

reunion registrations.  Timôs report was approved as submitted. 

 

8.  Special Projects Coordinatorôs Report ï Jack Nelson 

 

Jack reported that we did not get invited to perform at the Kedzie reunion this year as 

expected.  They have reformatted the process with a new chair person.  This year they 

decided to do a large banquet with a dance band.  Jackôs report was approved as submitted. 

 

9.  Listserve Managerôs Report ï Nancy not in attendance 

 

10.  Tour Band Representativeôs Report ï Dale Bartlett 

 

Dale reports that the 2013 tour will be going to Scotland.  Dr. Bloomquist plans on being in 

attendance.  There will be a big article about the trip in The Encore.  The tour band group and 

interested parties will have a Saturday night supper at the fall reunion.  Daleôs report was 

approved as submitted. 
 

11.  Golf Outing Coordinatorôs Report ï Dale Bartlett 

 Dale reported that the golf outing is set for the day before the fall reunion as in the past, and 

 with the same format.  Bill moved, Greg seconded, and all approved that this group will 

provide $100 if needed for various prizes, expenses, etc.   



12. Old Business 

 

a.  Spring Reunion Recap ï discussion 

i. Desire expressed for a dress code (i.e. black and white); more uniformity to 

make for more professional appearance; no cost to anyone. 

ii. Rehearsal on campus worked well. 

iii.  Brunch at Kellogg Center definitely a great success 

iv. Still a desire to be combined with an MSU band 

v. Fairchild is being renovated and will be ready for 2013, so possibility of being 

with an MSU group is good 

vi. More publicity needed 

vii. Will pursue the East Lansing High School location again for 2012.  Kevin will 

check right now for availability of any other MSU ensemble. 

 

b.  On-line Registration & Payment ï Gary Baron and Tim Fox 

i. Gary and Tim presented a review of the Eventbrite website as set up for our 

organization. 

ii. Currently set up as having participants pay a fee for the use of the electronic 

registration. It can be set up with Eventbrite collecting the fee and giving us 

the balance.  It was moved, seconded and passed that for this first year we 

absorb the website fees, as opposed to members paying this additional fee).   

iii.  This system can be used for basketball/holiday events as well. 

iv. This system will go live with the mailing of the next Encore. 

v. The Alumni Association has offered monies to assist with this program.  Bill 

will meet with Scott Westerman to pursue this. 

vi. It was agreed that this group will take over the ñmsu.alumniband.comò 

domain, currently held by the MSUAA, with appropriate links where 

necessary. 

vii. Gary suggested that a thank you letter be sent to Kelly Gruner, the designer of 

the Eventbrite banner, as she did this free of charge.  Jim will send this. 

 

c. Summer 2011 Encore ï Bill Sachs wants all articles, pictures, etc. immediately. 

 

d. Instrument Use Policy  - It was agreed to add a line to the policy, which will also 

show up on the Eventbrite registration form.  Adding ñ in case of a loan, a non-

refundable fee will be assessed.ò 

 

e. Fall Reunion ï September 10, 2011 

 

i. John has 90% of the music selected, going with a Patriotic theme.  Some of 

the pieces need special arrangements.  Jim will meet with John later to talk 

about the expedition of this process; how much music we have now that could 

be distributed, what to expect later, etc.  We will give him a deadline of July 

1
st
, no later than mid-August (John had to leave the meeting early.). 

 

  



13.  New Business 

 

a. Co-hosting reception with Phi Mu Alpha for MSU AB, Phi Mu Alpha, and SMB after 

Fall reunion.  It was moved, seconded and approved to co-sponsor an informal 

reception with the above groups, anticipating an expense of $100 - $200, immediately 

following the end of the football game on Saturday, September 10.   

 

b. Due to the length of this meeting all other items on the ñNew Businessò section were 

tabled until the next meeting. 

 

14. Adjournment ï The meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Betty M. Elliott, Secretary 

 

  



 
 



 



 



 


